BUXTON  HEATH  WILDLIFE  GROUP

The latest news from the heath!       Issue 133       Dated 25.02.01

No 656    Sat. 24.02.01      A lovely sunny day but with a cold wind.

Colin Thompson, Phil Davison, David Ruthven, Shelina Siraj, Hamish Dublon, Lydia Wilde, Helen "Red" Greaves, Sally Firth (Knaresborough, near York), Monika Ferber (Donauwoerth, near Augsburg, Germany), & Colin Penny = 10.

Today, the Group was split into two. Colin Thompson took half the Group to the area adjacent to Alder Wood to clear up the willow brash which had been cut by contractors, but left near the stream. Meanwhile, the Voluntary Warden used the brushcutter to cut the vegetation which had grown up inside the Marsh Gentian "cages". The actual cages had been removed a few weeks ago, which obviously made the operation a lot easier. I also took the opportunity to cut further patches around Colin T's wire netting Gentian covers, east of the electricity line. A further large patch was mown alongside the Southern Track, at the eastern end.

The cuttings were loaded onto a tarpaulin and deposited in less critical, scrubby areas. It is hoped that the clearance will enable dormant Marsh Gentian seeds to "spring into life".

We welcomed two more new "UEA ladies", Sally and Monika. During an afternoon walk, they were rewarded by the sight of a magnificent adult Roe Deer, which possessed the whitest and most conspicuous rear end possible.

Birds:  Jay  (Eichelhäher)  Garrulus glandarius,  Woodcock  (Waldschnepfe)  Scolopax rusticola,  Green Woodpecker (Grünspecht)  Picus viridis,  Treecreeper (Gartenbaumläufer)   Certhia familiaris - this is our first record of this species at Buxton Heath (unless, anyone else knows different !).

Mammals:  Roe Deer  (Reh)  Capreolus capreolus

Herptiles:  Adder  (Kreuzotter)  Vipera berus - Colin T weighed in with the first sighting of the year - north-western heath, on edge of heather. Even though it was a cold day, the snake was basking in its own little sunny micro climate.

